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BULLETIN 
MEETING 2550 - MONDAY 13 NOVEMBER 2017 

 

Report from meeting held on Monday 13 November 2017 at the Grenville Community Connections 

Hub 

 

President Alan in his opening of the meeting welcomed members – Anthony James, Delwyn Watts, Gay 

Smallwood-Smith, Lesley Trevilyan, David Adamson, Elizabeth Adamson, Jackie Webb, Shirley Halls, 

Sharka Byrne, Margaret Green, Jim Buckoke, Raelene Trickett, Theo Nitz, Peter Greig and guests Craig 

Smith, Brenda Sapsford, Bill Doyle, Revegetation Officer from the City of Playford Council staff, and 

Robin Trevilyan from the Rotary Club of Playford 

 

Apologies: Viv Valladares 

 

Sergeant Lesley gave the toast to the Queen, the people of Australia, and the invocation. 

 

Chairperson David called for spots. 

 

 P Alan reminded members that our next Bunnings barbecue is on 28 November. He has sent out the 

roster so please indicate your availability and shift preference so we are well prepared in advance. He 

also thanked Raelene for all of the work she has put into the Annual Report, it looks great. 

 Elizabeth also thanked Raelene for producing the excellent and informative Annual Report. 

 

Peter Greig was re-inducted into our club by P Alan 

and was sponsored by PP Jim. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Bill Doyle 

After dinner Chairperson David introduced our guest speaker, Bill 

Doyle. Bill spoke about Buffers for Bushland, a city program to replace 

and renew local native plants to the area. Bill's love of Australian native 

flora was apparent in his talk. 

Buffers to Bushland is a local rural scheme to grow and redistribute 

local-native seedlings to rural properties and schools in the Playford 

Council District which began in 1999. Over the years the scheme has 

distributed seedlings to 290 properties and schools of which 203 are on 

the current mailing list. They distribute around 15,000 seedlings per 

year with the total seedlings distributed being over 210,000. 

Everything begins from the seeds and the volunteers. The seedlings are 

grown at the Playford Operations Centre nursery in Davoren Park. The 

volunteers assist in seed collection and have made a major contribution 

to and maintenance of the Little Para Orchard in Hillbank which 

supplies about 50% of the seeds. The volunteers also assist the annual 

Boxing-Up Day where 10-20,000 seedlings into multiple-species boxes 

for Buffers Distribution. 

Property owners take part in the Boxing-Up Day and help to make their own mixed-species boxes. In 2015 

seedlings were provided to 2 Buffers properties that were affected by the Sampson Flat Fires. 

Sergeant Lesley handed out fines. The raffle was drawn by Peter Greig and Bill Doyle and won by Peter and 

Shirley. 

 

President Alan then closed Meeting 2549 and thanked everyone for attending. 

 

DUTIES 20 NOVEMBER  27 NOVEMBER 4 DECEMBER 11 DECEMBER 

 2550 2551 2552 2553 

Chairperson Jim Buckoke Elizabeth Adamson Alan Murphy Raelene Trickett 

Cashier Anthony James Anthony James Anthony James Anthony James 

Visitors Viv Valladares Raelene Trickett David Adamson Gay Smallwood-

Smith 

Regalia Anthony James Anthony James None Anthony James 

Sergeant Lesley Trevilyan Lesley Trevilyan Lesley Trevilyan Lesley Trevilyan 

Speaker Farrell Purwadi –

NYSF Student, 

BOARD Meeting 

RYPEN and 

RYLA students 

AGM, 

Committees 

 

N.B. If you are unable to attend please arrange a replacement for your duties. Thankyou. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



DIARY DATES: 

2017 DATE EVENT VENUE TIME 

WEDNESDAY 22 NOVEMBER Northern Business 

Breakfast 

Parafield Gardens 

Community Club 

7:00am to 8:30am 

SATURDAY 25 NOVEMBER Playford Pageant Munno Para 9:30am 

TUESDAY 28 NOVEMBER Barbecue Bunnings 8:00am to 6pm 

SATURDAY 2 DECEMBER Playford Carols   

MONDAY 4 DECEMBER Annual General 

Meeting 

Grenville 

Community Hub 

6:45pm 

TUESDAY 5 DECEMBER Anglicare 

Community Event 

  

MONDAY 11 DECEMBER Children’s 

Christmas Party 

  

MONDAY 18 DECEMBER Member’s 

Christmas Party 

  

SUNDAY 17 DECEMBER Barbecue Bunnings 8:00am to 6:00pm 

TUESDAY 26 DECEMBER Barbecue Bunnings 8:00am to 6:00pm 

MONDAY 29 JANUARY Foodbank Foodbank TBC 

TBC TBC Fire Station Visit Salisbury Fire 

Station 

TBC 

 

Who is celebrating in November?    
 

BIRTHDAYS:  -         Dorothy Joel 3rd, Jackie Webb 17th and Robin Trevilyan 20th     
             

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY:   None   
 

INDUCTION ANNIVERSARIES: Delwyn Watts 16th  

 

  
 

 

CONTACT DETAILS:- RC of Elizabeth 

PO Box 233 Elizabeth SA 5112 

http://www.elizabeth.rotaryaust.org/ 

http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofElizabeth?ref=hl 

Meet at the Grenville Community Hub, Playford Boulevard, Elizabeth 

6:15 p.m. for 6:45 p.m. start 

If not attending please send apology to Delwyn Watts – Club Secretary 

Mobile – 0412 814 394 or Email – delwynwatts46@gmail.com 

to assist with catering for meal numbers 

http://www.elizabeth.rotaryaust.org/
http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofElizabeth?ref=hl
mailto:delwynwatts46@gmail.com

